
From: Judie A. Zimomra  

Sent: Tuesday, February 24, 2015 9:47 PM 

To: Pigott, Tamara 

Cc: sancouncil; rdesjarlais@leegov.com; Doug Meurer (dmeurer@leegov.com); 

dloveland@leegov.com; Loomis, Kathleen (LOOMISKA@leegov.com); 

zviskovic@leegov.com; 'Dorn, Tricia'; Sanibel - Captiva Chamber of Commerce; 

'NMacphee@leegov.com' 

Subject: Request for TDC Funds: Emergency Erosion Mitigation in the Area Southeast of Blind 

Pass in the amount of $25,000 

 

 

Dear Director Piggott, 

 

As Mayor Kevin Ruane reported during the February TDC meeting  significant shoreline erosion 

has occurred during the recent strong winter fronts in an area southeast of Blind Pass.  A copy of 

his report is attached.  Mayor Ruane also reported  that we are closely monitoring the erosion to 

determine if mitigation will be required.  As of yesterday  have now obtained an Emergency 

Field Permit from the DEP (attached) as well as obtained a quote from a contractor (attached) to 

proceed  if conditions warrant.  At this time we are requesting an allocation in the amount of up 

to $25,000 for placing up to 600 cubic yards of beach compatible fill in the affected area.   These 

funds will only be utilized if the emergency mitigation is required.  We would access these funds 

as a reimbursement for actual expenditures.   

 

On a side but related note we received notification from LCEC that this afternoon the work on 

Pole #1 (as illustrated in the above attachments) changing out the anchor extensions was 

completed.   They remain on schedule to change out Pole #2 (as illustrated above) this Thursday, 

February 26, 2015.  

 

Please let me know if you need any additional information to proceed with this allocation.  

 

Thank you very much for your efforts to protect & maintain our beaches & shorelines. 

 

Judie Zimomra 

Sanibel City Manager 


